






  

7 
 

While the dairy industry has a work pattern affected by the seasons of the year, it does not 
have a seasonal labour market such as would be found in horticulture or the wine industry.  

Instead, on-farm dairy work is more permanent by nature with the “busy” milking season 
followed by a “slower” winter season. This is when a lot of importance maintenance, 
development work, and other tasks essential to the ongoing operation of the farm, are carried 
out, and when staff are encouraged to take the bulk of their annual leave. 

 

For most dairy farms it would simply not be feasible to recruit herd managers and farm 
assistants for the milking season only. Such a requirement would dramatically decrease dairy 
work’s appeal to potential immigrants who are much needed to complement the limited 
supply of New Zealand workers willing to work in the dairy industry. It would also mean that 
farmers would potentially be in a position of continuously training lower skilled migrant staff 
without the reward of that investment in time being paid back through improved employee 
performance, employee continuity in the role and productivity increases. 

 

Recruitment issue – New Zealanders: 

Many of our farmers struggle to recruit suitable local applicants fo  on-farm roles, especially 
at the lower end of the skills scale.  

 

New Zealand has become increasingly urbanized and there is a growing reluctance by urban-
based people to work in rural communities. This is compounded on the West Coast where the 
geographical and social isolation is a major disincentive to potential New Zealand-resident 
employees. 

 

Further, farm staff need to be physically it, be willing to work outside in all weathers and work 
long days with very early starts. Our experience is that this is a major disincentive to potential 
New Zealand-resident recruits. Farmers regularly report no response to repeated job vacancy 
advertisements in New Zealand, and the industry is becoming increasingly reliant on migrant 
workers who are more willing to carry out the work expected of on-farm dairy workers. 

 

The dairy industry has been working very hard for some years to address domestic labour 
shortages including promoting the industry through the Go Dairy programme, introducing the 
Sustainable Dairying: Workplace Action Plan and being involved in group employment 
schemes. 

 

However, as noted above, increasing urbanisation reduces the pool of available applicants, the 
inherent isolation of living on farms that does not suit everyone. When seeking employees, 
farmers are not just asking someone to move to a new job but, more than likely, move to a 
new area where they have no support network and an inherent difficulty in establishing new 
links because of a low population base. 

 

By comparison, immigrant employees have already committed to leaving their home-town 
support base and have fewer concerns about their location; they are much more focused on 
the role and the opportunity to improve their income and lifestyle compared with their 
existing situation. 

 

Proposal 2b:  Introduction of stand down period for lower-skilled Essential Skills 
migrants 
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